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T he Kjerstie Olson and Simon Jorgenson Family 

Simon Jorgenson was born in 1851 on the Ytre Ramse farm, Tovdall in Southern Norway.  As a young boy he 

lost sight of one eye in an accident. He immigrated to America at the age of 20 in 1871, landing in Quebec, 

Canada. He continued his journey by ship to Detroit and Chicago, then to St. Louis, and from there by ship 

down the Mississippi River to Monroe, Louisiana. From Monroe, he continued his journey by foot. He had 

little money, was alone, and could not speak English. He did have a small English/Norwegian language book 

so he was able to buy food. Once, he wanted to buy some crackers and gave the clerk some money. He re-

ceived a large bag of crackers that lasted for days. 

In October 1872, Simon arrived in Brownsboro where he worked on a farm. One of the first jobs he was asked 

to do was to go after a wild calf by horseback. Since he had never ridden a horse before, they had more trou-

ble getting him back to the house than they did the calf. 

In 1873, Simon married his cousin, Kjerstie Olson, oldest daughter of Sven and Asborg Olson.  She was born 

in 1849 in Brownsboro. The lived on a farm near Brownsboro until 1881 when they moved to Bosque County, 

settling on a farm about five miles east of Cranfills Gap. Four of their eight children were born in Browns-

boro. The other four were born in Bosque County - Conrad 1882, Anna Marie 1884, Emma 1887, and Caro-

line in 1890. Helen died in 1909, and Caroline died in 1910 from complications of an appendicitis operation. 

They were both buried in the Rock Church Cemetery.  The Jorgenson family were active members of the 

church, giving liberally of what they had to support the church and school. Simon also collected donations for 

Clifton College when it was founded. 

In 1923, they celebrated their golden wedding anniversary with all their living children and grandchildren. 

They retired and moved to Clifton in 1930 to live with their daughter Anne and Albert Nelson. In the spring of 

1932, Kjerstie fell and broke her hip, and later she died from complications at the age of 83. Simon died in 

1936, at the age of 84. They are buried at the St. Olaf Rock Church Cemetery. It is good, conscientious, hard-

working families such as this who were the foundation of our church and deserve our respect and thanks. 

Corrections or additions: contact Geneva Finstad  

Family Spotlight  

12th ANNUAL ROCK CHURCH CEMETERY MEETING ---- APRIL 2, 2016 

Kenneth Wiese, Bob Miller, and Terry Finstad,  

Cemetery Board members, invite you to attend: 

The 12 th  Annual Meeting  

St. Olaf Lutheran Rock Church Cemetery Board  

11am on Saturday, April 2 nd , 2016  

The Rock Church Gathering Place.  

Everyone is invited to attend to meet the cemetery board members, get the financial update, and discuss ideas.  Your 

comments and suggestions are welcome.  For more information contact any of the members of the cemetery board.  



Heart of Texas Conference News  

What can happen when we work together as the 

church of Jesus Christ?  Well, I think we saw that 

on the evening of February 21 at First Lutheran 

Church in Temple at the Heart of Texas Conference 

Fundraiser Dinner.  It all started months ago with a 

glimmer of hope of doing something locally for the 

NT-NL Mission Endowment Fund, an organization 

that assists area churches financially with their mis-

sional projects.  The idea grew in the pastorsô dean-

ery meetings.  First Lutheran volunteered to be the 

host with its convenient location.  Hosting leaders 

Charlotte Goeke, Caroline Fagan, Lauren Stone and 

Steven Aaron pulled together the beautiful Italian -

themed décor and fabulous meal.  Pastors donated 

the seed money to purchase the food and brought 

wine.  Congregational members of each of the 18 

conference churches were invited.  Some even gave 

items for the silent auction.  And it all came to-

gether!  

As we sat at our tables, pastors and congregants -- 

children of God, eating the delicious lasagna pre-

pared by Kristie Stone, we realized it was actually 

happening!  Dean of the conference, Pastor Heath 

Abel, made announcements; the food was blessed 

by Pastor Eric Petty; and the missional work of 

MEF was described by Mr. Wayne Trammel, who 

just completed a term on the MEF Board.  Hearts 

were generous in the silent auction bidding.  We 

were the church acting like the church.  Pastor 

Terry Atkins made a final plea for donations.  And it 

was all good! 

So what can we do better together as a conference of 

churches?  For one thing, we can raise $5597.14 in 

one evening to help churches be in mission for 

Christ!  Thanks to everyone participating!  

If your church has never applied for a MEF grant, 

applications open in August and go through the end 

of October.  The form is on the NT-NL website.  If 

you have questions, contact your pastor or Hattie 

Hammer, Executive Director of the MEF Board, at 

the Mission Area office. 

WELCA News  

The WELCA members met February 3rd with 14 in 

attendance. Pres. Mary McGowen called the meeting 

to order in the name of the Triune God.  Our purpose 

statement was recited.  The devotion was given by 

Pastor Joan. 

Pastor Joan installed the new officers. Jeanne Bayless 

gave us an interesting talk on ñUnconditional Love.ò 

Our new Vice President Anne Parkin asked for the 

reading of the minutes and the Treasurerôs report. 

They were approved as read. 

Announcements:   

The Spring Gathering will be co-hosted by Trinity Lu-

theran of Clifton and Faith Lutheran of Meridian on 

Sat., April 9 at Trinity.  If you plan to attend, let Betty 

Tindall know by March 18.  Shirley volunteered to 

make a basket for the silent auction. 

There was a retreat at St. Matthews in Waco, Feb 13, 

and each Circle was to provide 6 dozen cookies for the 

Sunset Home by Feb 14. 

Ruth Circle served for the Lenten services on Feb 17, 

and the Mary Circle will on March 16. 

We closed with praying the Lordôs Prayer and singing 

the table prayer.  Mary Circle served refreshments. 

Community Breakfast News 
The more we get together the happier we are!  

 
Februaryôs breakfast was quite a success as 87 people 
joined us for delicious home cooked breakfast. 
Friends and neighbors came to catch up, swap stories, 
and enjoy each otherôs company. The Cranfills Gap 
Girl Scout Troop 7020 which meets at St. Olaf sold 
cookies and many people were so generous in buying 
a box or twoéor more. Kenneth Weise was missed 
today but Terry Finstad filled in for him and kept the 
bacon frying. Phylllis Rieser and Karen Sharp cooked 
scrambled eggs and appreciated the help of Jeanne 
Bayless and Emily Neal. Preshie Weise served up 
fresh fruit. The waffles were prepared by Ed Rieser 
and Kassidy Patrick. Harold Weise made sure that 
everything was perfect at the serving tables. Bob 
Miller, aka ñSponge Bobò and Kim Patrick washed 
dishes fast and furiously. Last but certainly not least, 
Iris Hodges orchestrated it all.  



Worship for Lent 2016 

St.Olaf and Faith Lutheran 

Ash Wednesday Feb 10 6:00@Faith 

Week 1 Feb 17 at St. Olaf at 6:00pm with Soup 

Week 2 Feb 24 at Faith at 6:00pm with Soup 

Week 3 Mar 2 at St. Olaf at 6:00pm with Soup 

Week 4 Mar 9 at Faith at 6:00pm with Soup 

Week 5 Mar 16 at St. Olaf at 6:00pm with Soup 

Palm Sunday, Mar 20 at St. Olaf at 9:30am, at Faith at 11:15am 

Maundy Thursday, Mar 24 at Faith at 6:00pm 

Good Friday, Mar 25 at the Rock Church at 7:00pm 

Easter Sunday, Mar 27 Sunrise Service at the Rock Church at 
7:00am, at St. Olaf at 9:30am, at Faith at 11:15am  

(St. Olaf is located at 402 Meridian St, Cranfills Gap and Faith 

is at the intersection of Hwy 22 and FM 1991 in Meridian. Call 

254 -597 -2738.)  

If you would like to submit something for the newsletter, the deadline is the 20th of the preceding month.  Also, if you have  any questions or 

comments, or you would like to be added/removed from the newsletter mailing (or emailing) list , please to contact Angela at the 

church email:  saintolaflutheran@gmail.com.   Thanks!   

Highlights of February Council Meeting:  13 council members were present.  Pastor Joan started the meeting with a prayer. 
  
Pastor Joan reported: 

¶         Attended the Tri-Synodical Theological Conference in Arlington 

¶         Needing helpers to assist in Holy Week services 
The Financial report: 

¶         Bob Miller has agreed to be the ñReporting Treasurerò at council meetings giving Gerald a break.  Gerald will continue to 
prepare all financial reports and answer questions pertaining to the reports. 

¶         A motion was made & passed to transfer $3,642.96 from the Rock Church Services account to offset expenses thatôs al-
ready been paid from the General Operating account 

¶         Two scholarships have been funded for the Spring semester 
The Deaconôs report was given by Emily: 

¶         The youth made around $700 at the pancake supper that goes towards summer camp 

¶         The girl scouts would appreciate having a couple of volunteers from the church to help; they have around 30 girls now 

¶         The JMG wish to express their gratitude to all of the very generous individuals making donations towards this program 

¶         A $1,000 grant has been approved from the ELCA for tools, plants, seeds, etc for the JMG project 
The Board of Ed report was given by Renee: 

¶         As of now, there will be 3 youth from St Olaf & 1 from Faith to begin confirmation in the fall 

¶         Renee has asked to step down as St Olaf bible study instructor but will be meeting with Faith & Trinity to combine bible 
study and activities giving the youth more opportunities to participate with others in all 3 churches 
The Breakfast Group report was given by Iris: 

¶         102 were served in Jan with $715 in donations 

¶         $1,000 was given to an individual going thru health problems 
Old Business: 

¶         Renee encouraged the council members to work together as a team to work out the differences that have arisen lately 
regarding issues with the synod.  Pastor Joan also encouraged the council members to project a positive reflection as repre-
sentatives for St Olaf in witnessing & as leaders of St Olaf, to attend as many functions as possible 
  
Respectfully submitted, Rita Hanson, Council Secretary 

Families start connecting better!  

Call STARRY for FREE Family Counseling.  

Services are free for children up to      age 

17 and their family. 

Common reasons to seek counseling for 

your child/family:  

¶ Trouble at school/home 

¶ Family conflict  

¶ Parenting support  

¶ Family changes (divorce, separation, 

moving, new school) 

¶ Difficulty identifying/expressing 

feelings 

¶ Death of family member or friend  

To find out how STARRY can help your 

family, call (254) 399 -6552 



R uth Circle:  

Will meet March 10 at 2pm at St. 
Olaf  

PRAYER LIST: Doland Olson, Haley Rae Tarver, Heather 
Christensen, Margret Turpin,  Gene Lee, Rodney Barner, Mary 
Ann Stokely, Brady Warrick, Betty Johnson, Darcy Cassidy, 
Kathy Johnston, Ronnie Ogle, Cooper Brown, Elaine Moore, 
Wayne Mixon, Martha & Helena McCormick, Dacey Patrick, 
Josh Wilhelm, Raymond Bailes,  Ron Brooks, Rita Hoggett, 
Chris Lujan, Eileen Hicks, family of Gary Tyson, Larry Barger, 
Kinsley Norris, Charles Osborn, Ronda Portman, Daniel Smith, 
Sherry Finstad Roberts, Rev. C. A. Mangham, Al Carlson, 
Makayla Pierce, Riley Hardcastle, Gwyn Christensen, William 
Payne, Geraldine Jenson, and The Lutheran Church Sierra 
Leone, Persecuted Christians.          

SERVICE MEN AND WOMEN: Matthew Medina, Justin 
Barnes, Kevin Moore, Michael Crackhome, Alex Saborsky, Kirk 
Luedeke, Daniel Ramirez. 

Financial Report   

Submitted by  Gerald Nelson, Treasurer  
Receipts  Disbursements  Net  

Budget through Jan 31, 2016 $9,274.33 $9,274.33 $0.00  

Actual through Jan 31, 2016 7,587.28 9,226.87 (1,639.59) 

Mary, Martha, & Ruth  

M artha Circle:  

Will meet March 17, St. Olaf Sunday 

School Building, 7pm  

M ary Circle:  

Will meet March 9 @ Heckmann Hall, 

2pm  

Mary Circle met Feb 10 at Heckman Hall with ten 

members and one visitor present. Charlene led the 
study ñServant-Shaped Soldiersò from Philippians 

1:27-2:18. Paul encourages us to be of one mind with 
humility and compassion, always working for the 

greater good.  

There was discussion regarding furnishing food for 

Lenten Services, with a decision made to furnish 
soup for March 13 (later, this was changed to March 

2). The Spring gathering with be at Trinity in Clifton, 
April 9.  Register by March 18 by calling Betty Tin-

dall.  Health Kits and World Relief items will be de-
cided after getting new, updated lists. Ash Wednes-
day services were held  February 10 at Faith in Me-

ridian.  

Also, Save the Date on May 6th for Mother, Daugh-
ters, and Friends Pot Luck Dinner and Program.  

Refreshments were served. The next meeting will be 
March 9. 

The Ruth Circle met February 11 with seven members 
attending.   Abby Birdwell continued to lead us in study 
of Philippians.   Wanda Knudson served us a wonder-
ful  selection of Valentine treats.  Our next meeting will 
be March 10th at 2:00.   The Bible lesson will be 
brought to us by Betty Tindall and our host will be 
Mary Anne Stokely. 

Save the date.  

Friday, May 6 th  

6:30pm  

vÞĊČĉĈĕðĎČăĈāčĕñĂûĎĕñăÿĕòčĕ 

ĎĉĕìďČĕíûčĎÌĕíČÿčÿĈĎÌĕûĈþĕãďĎďČÿw 

Mothers, Daughters, and Friends  

Pot Luck Dinner and Program  

*Please bring a prepared dish, the recipe written 

on a 3x5 inch card, and your favorite apron. 

Youôre invited to meet the Bishop nominees on March 17 at noon at First Lutheran in Waco.  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+aprons+retro&view=detailv2&&id=7F60F80D30F54C21B294878F6BD112B5F34A9CFD&selectedIndex=33&ccid=fmOc3yYH&simid=607988677880971931&thid=OIP.M7e639cdf260777a4b6a4e95917fde40dH0




St. Olaf Lutheran Church  

 
 

Worship, teach, nurture and share 
Christôs love.  

Dear Friends in Christ,  

As we journey through Lent and approach Holy Week, we are called to deeply contemplate the 

cross of the One who dies for us ï and in that cross the gift of unexpected and unearned love.  I 

invite you to ponder this story adapted from one told by Rev. Greg Tolle, pastor of the First 

United Methodist Church in Durant, in his book series Lectionary Tales for the Pulpit.   

ñLong ago in a faraway land, there lived a king who had a beautiful daughter.  He thought it was time for her 

to be married to an appropriate suitor who would show her great love throughout life, so the king made a lav-

ish feast and invited all the young eligible bachelors from far and wide.  At first they were assembled in a row 

according to their rank and standing.  Soon everyone relaxed and the kingôs daughter was able to meet and 

greet each of them at the party [sounds a lot like The Bachelor on television], but to everyone she had some 

objection to make.  One was too self-centered ð another too greedy.  The third was too proud ð the fourth 

too óhigh society.ô  And so it continued ð she had something to say against them all.  None of those expected 

to be perfect loves were found to be loving and giving by the princess. 

ñHer father was not pleased with her failure to make a choice among the suitors, but he still wanted the best 

for her and hoped for the right man to come along.  A few days later, a beggar came by singing below the cas-

tle window.  He sang expressive romantic ballads and asked to be allowed to meet the princess.  Against the 

fatherôs better judgment, he let the beggar inside where he dazzled the king and the princess with recitations 

of poetry and other actions showing great love.  Though this beggar had almost nothing, he bestowed a single 

gift of expensive perfume on the lovely lady along with his kindness.  None of the royal suitors had gone to so 

much trouble and preparation for the princess!  The impressed father called the priest, and they were married 

on the spot. 

ñAt once the young couple moved into the beggarôs humble home, where he shared all that he had with her.  

She was extended complete love and hospitality, and she learned what it meant to be loved by someone so 

fully that it makes giving back simple. His gracious love even forgave her flaws.  It was that love that won her 

over.  The princess realized love was revealed in this unexpected source of a poor man rather than from 

money or royalty!ò 

Like the princess, we often look for love in the wrong places -- our Lord Jesus 

Christ is our source of love.  He accepts us, forgives us, and makes us his own by 

the power of his cross.  Then he calls the church, as his bride, to love one another 

ï to love God and to love our neighbors as ourselves.  This is the Greatest Com-

mandment for the church of Jesus Christ.   

Blessed Holy Week and Easter,  Pastor  Joan 

Parish Lay Mission Academy Classes are being offered March 19, April 16, and May 21.  Join in this renewed 

venture of personal growth in areas of Bible Skills, Christian Education, Preaching, Leadership Skills, and 

Community Care. For more information contact Dean Russell Vardell at dean@plmacademy.org or visit the 

website at http://www.plmacademy.org .  

http://www.plmacademy.org



